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For immediate release: Tuesday, February 18, 2003
UAW Supports University of Michigan in U.S. Supreme Court Case 

Reaffirming the union’s commitment to diversity, UAW President Ron Gettelfinger today said, “The UAW is proud to participate, in conjunction with the AFL-CIO, in an amicus brief in support of the University of Michigan’s affirmative action policies.”

“The UAW strongly believes that the University of Michigan’s admissions policies are fair, constitutional, and socially responsible,” said Gettelfinger. “The UAW is proud to be a part of the broad-based coalition of organizations, corporations and individuals who are standing up for diversity in American society by standing with the University of Michigan in this critical legal battle.”

The brief notes that the UAW  “created a Fair Practices and Anti-Discrimination Department in 1946 and for over 40 years has secured anti-discrimination provisions in its contracts with the Big Three domestic automakers.” 

The UAW’s participation in the University of Michigan case began in 2001, when it was the only union to file an amicus brief with the Sixth Circuit, U.S. Court of Appeals in support of the university’s admissions policies. The appellate court upheld the University’s admissions policies in May 2002. 

“Michigan’s higher education system was built with the tax dollars of working families from every race, religion and ethnic background,” Gettelfinger said. “We believe that a sound affirmative action policy is the best way to make sure that the doors of the University of Michigan are open to all students.” 

The UAW leader added that President Bush, who has joined with plaintiffs attempting to overturn the university’s admissions policies, was “out of bounds” in claiming the U of M used a “quota” system. 

“That’s just not true. The university considers every applicant individually, using a variety of criteria, including academic achievement, accomplishments outside the classroom, athletic ability, race, ethnicity, geography and whether or not anyone from the applicant’s family attended the university,” Gettelfinger said. 

“There is no set quota for any particular group of students, and using hot-button words to politicize this issue is an act of disinformation, not an effort to engage in honest debate,” Gettelfinger said. “President Bush is entitled to his own opinion about affirmative action; he’s not entitled to his own facts.”

#  #  #  #  #
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